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Call to Order
As a quorum was present, Chairman Derrick Sims called the meeting to order and welcomed members and guests. 
Approval of the Consent Agenda

Chairman Sims asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A. January 25, 2024 Board Minutes

B. February 2024 Finance Report

C. March 2024 Budget Amendments

D. 5310 Title IV Plan for NCDOT 
Motion #1
Betty Wright moved that the Consent Agenda be approved. Tom Lane seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
Comments from the Public  

Chairman Sims asked if there were any public comments on issues concerning the COG.  There were no comments. 
2024/2025 Assessment Rate 
Chairman Sims recognized Executive Director Diane Cox, who presented the Assessment Rate for Fiscal Year 2024/2025. The rate, approved by the Executive Committee, will be 66 cents per capita based on the 2020 Census data. Cox reminded the Board that the rate remains the same as the prior year, and that the assessment funds are used as required matches for federal and state grants. 

Guest Speakers: Hagerty Consulting

Chairman Sims welcomed Tamara Corpin, Kyle McPhee, Monica Cardin, Jim McIntosh, and Avery DeLong of Hagerty Consulting who shared the Final draft presentation of the Kerr-Tar Regional Emergency Facilities Needs Assessment to the Board.  McPhee explained that Hagerty is an Emergency Management Consulting firm who offer outside perspective and expertise on ways to respond to, prepare for, and recover from disasters, with a special focus on vulnerable populations.  
Corpin then gave an overview of the project goals, which was to support the COG in developing and executing a comprehensive needs assessment that identifies gaps in emergency shelters and facilities in the region and provides recommendations to help these assets to become more resilient during an emergency event. Corpin and the Hagerty team then gave an overview of timeline and deliverables from the project and next steps, which included the presentation of the plan at all County Commissioners meetings in the Region, as well as providing the report to the municipalities.

Chairman Sims thanked the Hagerty group for their work and their presentation.

Executive Director’s Report (Attached)
Cox provided an overview of current initiatives at the COG by department. 

For Planning, Cox highlighted the ongoing cooperation with the Cooperative Extension on “Framing Our Food System,” a series of outreach events which brought together local farmers, processors, restaurant owners, food pantries, and area partners to discuss challenges and successes and to aid in the establishment of our regional food council.

She also highlighted the upcoming regional dialogue featuring representatives from the office of Senator Thom Tillis, the ongoing work on Regional Digital Equity & Inclusion Planning, and the planned Annual Regional Summit, Cultivate 2024, rescheduled for September 12, 2024 at Louisburg College.

The Workforce activities included a review of ongoing work with Re-entry programs, upcoming Rapid Response interventions and several major hiring events.

The Area Agency on Aging continues to focus on Nutrition support, the Senior Games, and the Area Aging Plan, scheduled for completion May 1st.

As there was no further business, Sims then adjourned the meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors

